

Volume 6, Issue 4
July/August 2017



## **Crusades in Refugee Camps in Uganda**

The United Nations estimates Uganda currently houses over one million refugees from 13 countries. The vast majority of these refugees are from South Sudan, a country facing a violent civil conflict along with a devastating drought. As a result, hundreds of thousands of South Sudanese refugees have flooded into Uganda to seek a safe haven and food. Our crusade team visited one of the newest refugee

camps in northern Uganda and conducted a four night crusade during which 841 adults and youth publicly accepted Jesus Christ as Savior and Lord. It was exciting to see Jesus restore joy and hope to people who have literally lost everything. The next week we moved our crusade equipment to the southern border of Uganda near Tanzania. The Nakavali refugee camp is one of the oldest refugee camps in Uganda. Most of the adults living in the camp were born there. Despite great opposition from corrupt officials, the Lord moved in a powerful way during the four night crusade as over 1,100



adults and youth accepted Christ as their Savior. We are thankful that the Lord allowed us to visit, minister, and share the gospel in these most spiritually needy places. All of the refugee camps are in extremely remote and primitive locations. Our great God and Savior Jesus Christ continues to allow us to lift up His name and share His gospel in the uttermost places of the world.



## **Thousands of Children Attend Evangelistic VBS**

This summer Carla and our Ugandan crusade team ministered to thousands of children in five different areas of Uganda. Our evangelistic children's programs are held in the afternoons prior to the crusade services. During this time each day the children learn and sing Christian songs, listen to Bible teaching, color sheets that reinforce the Bible lesson, and have a clear age appropriate presentation of the gospel every day. Many of the children have never heard the gospel in their language in an age appropriate way that allows them to understand. This summer hundreds of children accepted Christ sincerely and joyfully. Carla also had many opportunities to minister to children in churches where I was preaching the gospel. In Africa, children and children's ministry are often looked down on as a waste of time. As a result, there is a great need for strong Bible based children's ministry there. We are grateful that the Lord has opened this ministry to

Uttermost Evangelism. Thank you for praying and giving so these children can have an opportunity to be saved.



## **Prayer Requests**

August 28-30 Conference Trans World Radio Cary, NC

September 5-10

Evangelistic Outreach

Recife, Brazil

September 11-15 Keynote Speaker Pastors' Conference Recife, Brazil

September 18
Revival
Roseland Park Baptist Church
Picayune, MS

\*Only a partial ministry list

## **Mary Langford Joins Uttermost Evangelism**

We are excited to announce that Mary Langford is joining Uttermost Evangelism in a part-time capacity. Mary comes to Uttermost after retiring from over 25 years of full-time church ministry as an administrative assistant to pastors at FBC Tupelo and Harrisburg Baptist Church in Tupelo, MS. Uniquely qualified, Mary has a sterling Christian reputation, and is one of the godliest women I know. She has two married daughters and 6



grandchildren. Her responsibilities will include serving as a financial assistant, checking the ministry post office box, making deposits, and helping Carla track and record donations to the ministry.